
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
Quebec,

Que.

March 27th, 1925.

The Honourable W. G. Mitchell, K.C. 
190 St. James Street,
Montreal, P.Q.

Dear Mr. Mitchell:

I think perhaps the best reply 
to your letter of the 26th will be the enclosed, 
copy of a letter which I received yesterday from 
Sir Arthur Currie and a copy of my reply thereto 
which I sent to him yesterday.

Plainly, Sir Arthur is under a 
misapprehension as to what I told him on Friday 
last when the matter of the 525,000 grant was ment­
ioned casual.!y. At that time I said that provision 
had not been made in the Provincial Budget this 
for the payment. year

Yours faithfully,
(Signed) Dr. G. W. Parmelee,

Director of Protestant Education.

P.S.
I have no reason to suppose that delay in making 

payments can be understood as repudiation of promises.

G. W. P.


